
Shore Acres State Park
Before Friends - 1986
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How Friends of Shore Acres Happened Aerial and Gardens — 1986

Album 7 

In 1986, the Communication Arts Group at Southwestern Oregon Community College 
decided to tell the story of Shoreacres and Shore Acres State Park by creating a multi-
image slide show to be shown at the 5th annual Multi-Image Festival in September.  

After the Festival, Shirley Bridgham asked Andy LaTomme, manager at Shore Acres State 
Park, if the park wanted a copy.  He said yes.  Not long after, Andy asked Shirley and her 
husband David if they would like to help start a Friends group – a non-profit corporation 
in association with state parks.  They said yes.
An organizational meeting was held on December 4, 1986 at 7:30 pm in Room 12 of 
Sumner Hall on the campus of Southwestern Oregon Community College.  In attendance 
were Andy LaTomme, John Bergen, Mike Bodkin, David and Shirley Bridgham, John 
Garner, Marty Giles, George Guthrie, Dick Hansen, Ron Hjort, Tony Mason, and Karen 
Wuethrich.  On that important night, Friends of Shore Acres, Inc. in cooperation with 
Shore Acres State Park began a long journey of success.
The Shore Acres Story was shown in slide format to thousands of visitors for years, then 
transferred to VHS tape for easier showing.  In 2006, it was transferred to DVD.  In 2013, 
it was transformed again, this time with additional photos courtesy of Caitlin Day, James 
McDermott, Sunset Bay State Park and the Coos Historical and Maritime Museum.  
Special thanks goes to Phillip Bridgham for rescuing the original sound track.
The program is about Asa Meade Simpson and his son Louis Jerome and the history of 
the magnificent estate that Louis called Shoreacres.  It continues with what Shore Acres 
State Park was like in 1986 when the slide show was created.  
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It’s time to preserve the Friends’ photos and clippings using the following:
Epson Expression 11000XL Scanner•	
Adobe PhotoShop CS-3•	
Adobe InDesign CS-3.•	
Epson Presentation Paper  - Matte•	
Epson Premium Photo Paper - Glossy•	
Epson Stylus Photo R2000 Printer•	

I will also save the album pages as PDF files.  

About the Friends’ Albums
by Shirley Bridgham - 2014
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Aerials - 1986
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Note from Shirley Bridgham - September 2014

The following pages (and Albums) are a chronology of the 
efforts of Friends of Shore Acres, Inc., but even more than 

that, tell the tale of the enormous support that the Friends have 
enjoyed from our regional communities.

This was a movement whose time had come.  The Oregon 
State Legislature had passed “Enabling” Legislation allowing 
non-profit 501(c)3'organizations to adopt a specific State Park to 
provide educational and interpretive services to its visitors.  Well 
that’s the dry legislative speak for find a core user group that 
loves that park and let it nurture and care for it.

Shore Acres State Park, 13 miles from town, is the touchstone 
that we all bring our friends and visitors to when we want to show off the beauty of the 
Oregon south coast.  There was a built-in and pent-up desire to shower this special place 
with community pride and needed TLC.  Outreach to our communities started with the 
planning sessions with FOSA Board members and volunteers.  Dreaming of what could be, 
planning on now and the future. 

Holiday Lights at Shore Acres is a night time interpretation of the formal English style 
gardens and the reflecting pond at the oriental garden.  Historically, the original Simpson 
mansion built on the bluff at the stone wall, was a Christmas present to Louie Simpson’s wife 
Cassie.  From the very first lighting event we recognized the importance to the communities 
to open the Garden House for our visitors and start building traditions.  After 27 annual 
lightings it thrills me to hear from adults with their young family when they tell us they came 
to see the lights as kids and now they’re bringing their families to grow the tradition.

An important cornerstone to the Holiday Lights tradition is the consistency of our focus 
on major themes.  We have stayed true to who we are and where we’re at, interpreting the 
gardens with flower-lights, sculptures that are inspired by what’s found in the gardens as well 
as many marine related sculptures.  The Garden House is beautifully decorated with an old 
time (Simpson era) theme that fits this historic gardener’s cottage.

There are those certainties in life - like the tide at our ocean’s shore, the Bay and its 
tributaries - migrating geese, and the Holiday Lights at Shore Acres.  When I see or hear 
a migrating flock of Canadian Geese I get an itch I can only scratch by stringing lights at 
Shore Acres.

You will see as you turn these pages that the secret sauce has always been to engage our 
community, give credit and ownership where deserved, and always try to improve this place 
that we all love. 

Note from David Bridgham - September 2014
Friends of Shore Acres, Inc. was founded on
December 4, 1986.
1st annual year Dec. 4, 1986 - Aug. 31, 1987

1st Birthday - Dec. 4, 1987
1st Christmas Lights - Dec. 11, 1987

2nd annual Year - Sept. 1, 1987 - Aug. 31, 1988
2nd Birthday - Dec. 4, 1988

. . . and so on.  The annual year runs from September 
of one year to the end of August of the next year.

What an amazing journey it has been for David and me since 1986.  Little did we know 
when we, the Friends, decided to bring more attention to Shore Acres State Park, by 

stringing some lights to celebrate Christmas in 1987, we would begin an awesome adventure 
that continues to this day.

So many volunteers, so many supporters, so many visitors, such a great board of 
directors, and always so much excellent cooperation from park managers, rangers and staff - 
all combine to make Friends of Shore Acres, Inc. one of the most successful non-profit Co-ops 
in the state of Oregon.

All these years, Friends of Shore Acres, Inc. has been truly blessed to remain an all-
volunteer organization.  It has made it possible to accomplish so many interpretive and 
physical development projects at Shore Acres.  Visit our Information & Gift Center and pick 
up one of our membership brochures and you will find an extensive list.

I’ve been privileged to create and produce our slide shows, DVDs, and Newsletters 
and Journals.  Not to mention, designing the lights display and seeing it come together like 
theater every season.  Yes, it’s a lot of work, but it’s also a lot of fun.  David has the challenge 
of designing and producing new sculptures and maintaining the old ones.  When we read the 
comments in the guest books, we always get enthused to start the next season.

This year, I’m starting a project to preserve the Friends’ archives in physical albums  — 
this is the first album — backed up in  a digital format for easy viewing by many.  We have 
many photos, news clippings and other materials that will be included in the albums.

As I’ve started going through the archives, I’m reminded of how FoSA has grown and 
prospered in order to help Shore Acres State Park, Sunset Bay State Park and Cape Arago 
State Park.  What a great reminder of why we do what we do.  Our hope is that in the future, 
others will experience and enjoy the same opportunities.  
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Friends of Shore Acres, Inc.
Founded December 4, 1986

“The purpose of Friends of Shore Acres, Inc. 
is to participate in interpretive, educational,

and physical development programs
with Sunset Bay Management Unit.”

FoSA Bylaws
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Friends of Shore Acres, Inc.
Friends of Shore Acres
December 4, 1986 
Minutes - page 2

It was decided the scope of the organization would be discussed when bylaws were 
presented for adoption at a later meeting.

There was discussion about membership in general, voting vs. non-voting membership 
and graduated membership fees.  Action on this was deferred until a later meeting.

A collection was taken to cover the cost of the incorporation fee.  A total of $13.00 was 
collected from the group.

It was proposed and approved that Mike Bodkin act as initial incorporator for the Friends.
Additional discussion about the purpose of the Friends took place. It was felt that the 

purposes stated in the articles of incorporation should be broad enough to allow the group 
to participate in a broad range of activities, including physical development in the park.

The agenda for the next meeting was discussed.  It was decided that bylaws and the 
setting of goals for the group would take up most of the meeting. The board was asked to 
be prepared to discuss possible goals and committee assignments for that meeting.  Dick 
Hansen was selected to lead the discussion on bylaws.

Andy LaTomme was asked to bring a copy of his park's master plan to assist in 
coordinating the goals of the Friends with those of State Parks.  He was also asked to 
prepare a draft set of bylaws, based on those used by existing cooperating associations, to 
be mailed to board members before the next meeting.

Andy LaTomme was asked to prepare a press release announcing the formation of the 
Friends with special mention of Mike Bodkin's contribution.

Karen Wuethrich was asked to prepare minutes of the meeting.
The date for a second meeting was set for January 13, 1987.  Shirley Bridgham was asked 

to arrange for a meetlng room at SWOCC.  The suggestion was made that the board consider 
a fixed meeting date, e.g., the second Tuesday of each month.  It was felt that this was a 
good idea, but no action was taken.

The meeting adjourned at 10:00 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Karen Wuethrich

FRIENDS OF SHORE ACRES
ORGANIZATIONAL MEETING

MINUTES

A meeting was held on December 4, 1986 at 7:30 pm in room 12 of Sumner Hall on the 
campus of Southwestern Oregon Community College.  In attendance were Andy LaTomme, 
John Bergen, George Guthrie, Karen Wuethrich, Marty Giles, Ron Hjort, Mike Bodkin, John 
Garner, Shirley Bridgham, David Bridgham, Dick Hansen and Tony Mason.  Andy LaTomme 
opened the meeting by giving background information about the establishment of non-
profit corporations in association with state parks.

Mike Bodkin reviewed the legal steps necessary to establish a corporation and to certify 
it as tax-exempt under federal and state laws: fees to be paid, legal liability of corporation 
members and the formation of an initial board of directors.

Discussion followed on the details of the above presentations.  The group agreed that 
a preliminary date of June, 1987 was a goal for establishing the tax-exempt status of the 
organization and that the group should forego any solicitation of funds until this status has 
been obtained.

Those present introduced themselves to the group and completed a sign-up sheet with 
their names and addresses. Each person was asked if he or she desired to serve on the initial 
board of directors.  All except Andy LaTomme, Ron Hjort, Karen Wuethrich and Mike Bodkin 
responded "yes."

Some discussion followed about the number of state park employees to be allowed 
to serve on the board at any one time.  It was generally agreed that no more than 1/4 of 
the board should be composed of state park employes, however formal action on this was 
deferred until bylaws are adopted.  It was agreed that the Sunset Bay State Park district 
manager would serve as a non-voting member of the board.  There was some discussion 
about this and it was understood and agreed that the group would not undertake any 
projects without the approval of the district park manager or his designee.

Nominations were opened for chairman.  Dick Hansen and John Bergen were nominated 
and declined.  John Garner was nominated and unanimously elected.  He conducted the 
balance of the meeting.

A motion to name the organization the "Friends of Shore Acres, Inc," was proposed, 
seconded and passed.

Mike Bodkin was named to act as legal agent for the Friends of Shore Acres (hereafter 
referred to as the "Friends") and was thanked for his work thus far.  Discussion followed 
regarding the purposes of the Friends as required for the incorporation papers. 

Mike Bodkin stated that he would use wording from a similar organization’s application 
and that he expected the incorporation papers would be returned by the next meeting.



Friends of Shore Acres, Inc.
Annual Year - September 1, 1993 - August 31, 1994

Friends of Shore Acres, Inc. 
Annual Meeting - September 14, 1993

MINUTES

Album 7

The Annual Meeting of Friends of Shore Acres, Inc., was called to order at 7: 15 p.m. by 
President Connie Eslinger. All Board members were present except Bob Emmett, Dick Van 

Natta, Dick Hansen, Ellen Garner and Tony Mason. Guests were Larry Hyatt, Don and Carol Todd, 
Carl Siminow, Park hosts Ben and Pauline Barnett, and Assistant Park Manager Dan Lucas. 

David Bridgham, on behalf of the nominating committee, nominated George Guthrie and 
Shirley Bridgham to serve as Board members. After brief discussion, Doris Emmett moved to 
close the nominations and cast a unanimous ballot for the two nominees. Georganna seconded. 
Motion carried.

The guests were introduced to the Board (and vice versa) with some discussion on both their 
interests in Friends of Shore Acres and FoSA's need for volunteers in its ongoing work with parks. 
Andy LaTomme talked about new direction in State Parks concerning more interpretive projects 
and more joint efforts with community groups like the Friends.

Al moved to adjourn the annual meeting. Shirley seconded. Motion passed.

The Board Meeting of Friends of Shore Acres, Inc. was called to order by President Connie 
Eslinger. First order of business was election of officers for 1993-94. On behalf of the 

nominating committee, David Bridgham nominated Georganna Casey-Secretary; Shirley 
Bridgham-Treasurer; Al Aslakson-Vice President;  Doris Emmett-President Elect; and Ann Koppy-
President.  All were elected by unanimously.  Connie passed the gavel to new President Ann 
Koppy to conduct the remainder of the meeting.

Minutes of the August meeting were reviewed and passed as submitted. 

Shirley gave a financial report of the monthly and annual status. Details were in a report that 
she distributed to everyone. Both reports were accepted as submitted. 

Shore Acres Celebration Dinner - We expect up to 100 people at $14 ($12 plus gratuity).  
David moved that FoSA pay the gratuity. Al seconded. Motion passed.  Al will be M.C. Coos Bay 
Mayor Joanne Verger is the keynote speaker. Other speakers will be Andy, Connie, and Ann. An 
annual report of our accomplishments will be available and there will be a sales table of FoSA items.

New policy guidelines - Shirley talked about the new policy guidelines discussed at the last 
meeting.  Discussion followed as AI read the policies one by one. Charlie Kocher had concerns 
with the policy limiting public disagreement by Board members of State Parks policy. He also had 
reservations with the policy on the allowable dollar value of FoSA funds that could be committed 
by the Executive Committee without full Board approval. There was also a question on whether 
Shore Acres should be the main area of all FoSA activities as opposed to the Sunset Bay Park 
District. AI moved to accept all policies as submitted except #3, 7, 11, and 13, which will need 
further review.

Shirley reported on the IGC (Information and Gift Center) committee. Dick Jamsgard had 
contacted LAMCO about constructing portable cabinets for the Center. Dick has volunteered to 
help with the installation. The estimated cost of all units is $9550. Connie moved to have LAMCO 
construct the units and install in two phases as proposed. Judy seconded.  Motion passed.

Ann reported that she had received a letter of resignation from Board member Tony Mason, 
effective September 7.  Members of the Board expressed regret and voiced appreciation 'for 
Tony's contribution.  The Board will send an official letter acknowledging his resignation. 

Connie talked about the up-coming Co-op Conference. There is a $135 scholarship available 
to each Co-op for people who want to go. It can be split several ways and is not limited to Board 
members. The IGC Committee will choose items for a "silent auction" at the Conference.

The Board received information about Shoreline Education for Awareness activities at 
Simpson Reef overlook. SEA's efforts have been much appreciated by the visiting public. 

Board member Dick Hansen is recovering from heart surgery and is back home doing well.  
Doris reported that a new County roadside tourist map does not include Shore Acres.  Connie 
suggested we have a mural of Shore Acres painted on the side of the Surplus Center in Coos Bay.

Andy said architect Mike Vaughan is doing sketches and plans for a new fountain and new 
entrance gate signage for Shore Acres. Andy also said park attendance was down about 35%, but 
projected revenue was up about 20%. 

Meeting adjourned at 9:30 p.m.
Respectfully submitted, Secretary Pro-tem, George Guthrie

Friends of Shore Acres, Inc. 
Board Meeting, September 14, 1993

MINUTES – Highlights (Details on File)

Friends of Shore Acres, Inc. - Quarterly Journal - Autumn 1993
From our new President - our own "Queen Anne"

It's not going to be easy to follow in the footsteps of past presidents Shirley Bridgham, David 
Bridgham, and Connie Eslinger. Each of them has contributed immensely to the leadership and 

accomplishments of Friends of Shore Acres. However, I look forward to doing what I can with 
whatever abilities I may have.

Several thoughts come to mind as we begin another year of events. I'm constantly amazed by 
the countless energy and enthusiasm shown by Friends volunteers. Regardless of your roles in 
our organization – Board of Directors, traffic controllers, Information and Gift Center staff, pond 
muckers, etc., etc. – all of you help with an almost fierce dedication to Shore Acres.

In addition, we're in the enviable position of enjoying a cordial and healthy working 
relationship with state parks personnel. With their cooperation and guidance we can grow in our 
mission to provide interpretive services and physical development to our very special part of the 
Oregon coast.

Finally, a key component of our goals is maintaining current partnerships with community 
groups while establishing new opportunities. These highly successful programs allow us to expand 
activities and strengthen our purpose. We will continue to integrate our efforts with a wide range 
of affiliates to ensure that Shore Acres will endure and be enjoyed by future generations.  

					     Ann Koppy



Shore Acres and Friends in the News
THE WORLD, Coos Bay, Ore. - October 1, 1993

A Powerful Partnership since 1986



Shore Acres and Friends in the News

THE WORLD, Coos Bay, Ore. - October 5, 1993

THE WORLD, Coos Bay, Ore. - September 27, 1993



The celebration dinner held October 7 at the 
Red Lion was a grand success. Pianist Judy Terry 
provided background music before dinner and 

Judy Aslakson led some fine singing of "yesterday's hits" 
during dessert. After welcoming everyone, President 
Ann Koppy introduced Coos Bay Mayor Joanne Verger, 
who inspired everyone with her keynote address.  
Past President Connie Eslinger recapped the years 
activities and Andy LaTomme talked about the value of 
partnerships and the special relationship between the 
Friends and Shore Acres State Park.

Judy Terry and Judy Aslakson led the singing.

Celebrating “Friends” and “Partnerships”

One Red Rose . . .
One red rose

A couple 0' mums

Three tubs of tulips

Four fine frivolous FRIENDS

Five fat furry sea lions

Six shimmering statues of stately storks

Seven serious shoppers, seeking spectacular souvenirs

Eight elliptical elephant ears, enduring elegantly

Nine noxious nasturtiums, needing negligible nourishment

Ten terrible tourists from Tampa, trampling terrain in

	 totally toeless tennies. 0’

			   by Judy and AI Aslakson

Joanne Verger - Keynote Speaker

Then came the surprises. First, Judy Aslakson led the group through an exercise that challenged 
everybody’s memorization skills.  She and Al had spent some time dreaming up One Red Rose . . . 
They started with the first line, then kept adding to it, always going back to the first line. Try it (it’s 
under the photo) and see how far you get.

Next, a unique awards ceremony by Connie and Ann Koppy completed the fun-filled evening.
In their own words . . .
"This is the first annual, maybe the first and only, Fosies presented by the Floozies," said Connie. 

"It is dedicated to the weird, the wonderful, and the crazy," said Anne. Then with a lot of laughing 
and good natured kidding, they presented a dozen specially designed and hand made "priceless 
gems."

Fine Tooth Comb Award. Nominees: the always beautiful George Guthrie for this thick head . 
. . of, of hair; Al Aslakson for combing through holiday statistics every year; Winner: FoSA Board 
Member Dick Hansen for his meticulous-dare we say nitpicking, na, scrutiny, of all written reports.

In the Nose Award. Nominees: Jimmy Durante. Charlie Kocher for knowing everything that goes 
on in the world. Winner: Andy LaTomme, who knows all there is to know about state parks dirt.

Hedda Hopper News Hen Award. Nominees: Connie Chung who didn't want to miss her 
appointment at the fertility clinic.  Barbara Wawa who was interviewing Geraldo.  Lois Lane who 
was taking flying lessons.  Winner: Shirley Bridgham, noted newsletter editor, publicist, and girl 
reporter for non-major metropolitan newspapers.



Boomerang Award for the individual who keeps coming back for more. Nominees: 
Energizer Bunny and Elvis Presley. Winner: Vivian Day, a gift shop volunteer who has 
been coming back for several years.

Pumping Up Award. Nominees: Arnold Schwarzenegger and Jane Fonda. Winner: 
Gregg Nelson for persistently and consistently pumping up the muck and yuck from 
the bottom of the pond.

Golden Hammer Award given to the person who has found the ultimate tool to 
make the IGC cash register user friendly.  Nominees: Stan Laurel and Oliver Hardy. 
Winner: Our very own Mary Jo Jamsgard.

Tickle My Fancy Award given to the individual whose imagination brings whimsy 
and magic to our lives.  Nominees: Dr. Seuss, Santa Claus. Winner: David Bridgham 
for his creative light sculptures that brighten the holiday season.

Live Wire Award. Only nominee: Reddy Kilowatt. Winner: Frank Smith for enduring 
and assisting David in the creation of the holiday light sculptures.

Here's Looking At You Award Nominees: Humphrey Bogart, who gave us that 
immortal line and Cyclops.  Winner: George Guthrie, landscape artist who oversees 
the design of the gardens at Shore Acres.

Sucker Award given to the persons who, despite common sense and all reason, 
always help save the day.  Nominees: Indiana Jones, Lassie, Mighty Mouse. Winners: 
Jean Donason and Helen Barton who blindly follow their daughters to the end of the 
ladder and the bottom of the paint bucket.

Sweetheart Award given to the person who is always there to help her fellow 
volunteers. Nominees: Tin Man from the Wizard of Oz, Cupid.  Winner: Charlotte 
Skinner, gift shop staffer whose heart is always in the right place.

Fan Award given to the individual who knows how to keep cool.  Nominees: Gypsy 
Rose Lee and Madonna. Winner: the always unflappable and patient Information and 
Gift Center volunteer coordinator, Ellen Garner.

Kudos also go to the Red Lion for a fine buffet dinner and to Jackie Schlaf for the 
photo note card place markers. And to Doris Emmett for finding all the great music 
that we sang. And to Charlie Kocher and family for helping with clean-up. And to 
David Bridgham for helping set up and take down. And . . . to Al Aslakson for being 
our perennial and superb master of ceremonies, great job AI!  

Arianne Eslinger helped Connie and Ann present "Fosie" awards.

Left to right: Mary Jo Jamsgard, George Guthrie, Charlotte Skinner, Vivian Day, Helen 
Barton, Ellen Gamer, Frank Smith, David Bridgham, Gregg Nelson, Andy LaTomme, 
Shirley Bridgham, Al Aslakson.

All in good fun!!



THE WORLD, Coos Bay, Ore. - October 28, 1993

Looking for Volunteers

26,064 Cookies Baked and Counted
At North Bend High School, volunteers 
under the direction of Ella Mae Stuart 
(green slacks), Marty Wheeler (pink 
shirt) and Pearl Groves (photo rt.)
worked on two successive Saturdays 
in November to complete the task.  

A big thanks to all 
who participated!





A Storybook Holiday – Alice Visits the Garden House

Alice in Wonderland was the theme in the Garden 
House.  Eileen Paul of the Umpqua Valley Arts 

Association in Roseburg loaned us the cardboard 
figures and the house committee, chaired by Ann 
Koppy and Connie Eslinger, worked for weeks.
Ann asked for teapots and got more than a shelf full!  
Keith Ott and Don Todd provided valuable carpentry 
skills.  Carl Siminow installed the speakers and strung 
the lights.  Jay and Julie Schaefer, of Schaefer’s 
Custom Bouquets provided roses and the finishing 
touches in the living room.  



Meanwhile . . . In the Gardens . . . Stringing 120,000 Lights

Co-Chair David Bridgham and Keith Ott

Ginger and Bingo Sawyer

Co-Chair Shirley Bridgham

Carol Ventgen, Mike Perkins, Betty Mault, Donna SmithBrownie Ruggles and Cappy Klein

Pacific Power Christmas Tree

George Guthrie, Landscape Maintenance 
Supterintendent, Shore Acres State ParkT his season, four individual flower beds 

each had more lights than we had totally 
in our first year, 1987.  The pond area alone had 
nearly 20,000 lights.  The light stringers outdid 
themselves again.  So many people helped and 
we simply can’t thank everyone enough.  

Shirley and David Bridgham



Positive Publicity



THE WORLD, Coos Bay, Ore. - December 4, 1993THE WORLD, Coos Bay, Ore. - November 22, 1993

Plentiful Publicity







More Positive Publicity



7th Annual Holiday Lights - Dec. 9, 1993 thru Jan. 2, 1994

Choir from First Presbyterian Church, North Bend
Director - Elaine Bessey - December 9, 1993

THE WORLD, Coos Bay, Ore. - December 8, 1993



The World - Front Page - Dec. 9, 1993



Coquille Valley Sentinel, December 15, 1993

Holiday Lights Survive Despite “Wild Weather”



THE WORLD, Coos Bay, Ore., Saturday, December 18, 1993

Lights . . . and More Lights!



THE WORLD, Coos Bay, Ore. - December 25, 1993

THE WORLD, Coos Bay, Ore. - December 29, 1993 THE WORLD, Coos Bay, Ore. - December 30, 1993

Announcements and Appreciation



Larry and Wanda Holloway, Coos Bay, won the Ultimate Bed & Breakfast.  They gave it 
to their newlywed daughter and son-in-law from Montana for a belated honeymoon.

Co-Chair David and Shirley Bridgham lead a lively discussion of volunteers’ suggestions for improving the Holiday Lights event in 1994.

Record Numbers, B&B Winners and Shakedown
THE WORLD, Coos Bay, Ore. - January 5, 1994



THE WORLD, Coos Bay, Ore. - January 26, 1994

Congratulations



In the News . . .
THE WORLD, Coos Bay, Ore. - February 14, 1994



THE WORLD, Coos Bay, Ore. - April 8, 1994

Under construction, a new deck and ramp at the Garden House

Springtime Activities



Picking up coins.    

O  n Saturday, April 9th, volunteers from the Bureau of Land Management and 
the Friends of Shore Acres gathered together to drain and clean the pond 

(fondly called the "Brush & Flush") in the Oriental Garden at Shore Acres.  Cleaning 
the pond consists of brushing, shoveling, and hosing the accumulated debris toward 
and down the drain.

This year the cleaning process went like clockwork, thanks to the pre-work by the 
State Parks personnel.  On Thursday and Friday, they "pulled the plug" to drain the 
pond, caught most of the goldfish (a few decided to go to sea), and removed all the 
potted lilies. They also trimmed back the overhanging vegetation, and chopped back 
the islands. 

When the workers showed up Saturday, it had truly become a simple chore of 
brush and flush. The water was gone, the lilies were gone, the fish were gone - the 
only things left were the muck and the coins.

Martin Pike parked BLM’s 2200 gallon fire tanker near the greenhouse, and a crew 
laid out three fire hoses to the pond. With 40 volunteer adults and children picking 
up coins, washing down the mud, sweeping, and squeegeeing (is this a word? What 
else would you call pushing a stick with a rubber edge on the end through mud in a 
cement pond?).  The entire cleaning took only one hour - a new record!

The new drain, installed by BLM two years ago, worked very well, and made 
the pond cleaning, almost a pleasant experience. People who had helped clean 
the pond back when the final few hours of the day were spent doing a bucket 
brigade of muck, were NOT lamenting the loss of the "good old days".

When the job was done, the Friends of Shore Acres barbecued lunch for the volunteers.

Thanks to all the volunteers from the Friends and BLM: Martin Pike, Roman 
Rodriguez, Lloyd Fritz, Cranson Fosburg, Steve Fowler, Mike & Jake Taylor, Kate, 
Laurel & Chris Hamilton, David Rosenkrance, Jon, Dora, Katie, and Charlotte 
Menten, Blaine Barklow, BreAnna Rifkin, Kara Wick, LeeAnne Bechtel, Maren 
Walsh, John, Tim & Jeremy Fields, Meredith, Miranda and Megan Childs, Luke 
Soules, Bill Breitmeyer, George Guthrie, Paul Rodgers, Ellie Kinney, Ray and Dotti 
Orazem, Archi Rosenthal, Ryan & Marcus Seiser, Travis Warnock, Carl and Tammy 
Humble, Mel and Karen Chase, Carl Sirninow, Shirley and David Bridgham, Bob 
and Doris Emmett, and David LaTomme.  

Spring Cleaning – a Story to Ponder
by Gregg Nelson, FoSA Board Member – Friends of Shore Acres Quarterly Journal - Spring/Summer 1994

Cranson Fosburg and George Guthrie flush and brush.

Brush and flush took only one hour - a new record!



Partnerships Pay Off

Saving coins . . .



May Brings Rhododendron Sunday 
THE WORLD, Coos Bay, Ore. - May 4, 1994

THE WORLD, Coos Bay, Ore. - May 6, 1994



OPRD News . . . . . and . . . . . Rose Sunday

THE WORLD, Coos Bay, Ore. - May 10, 1994



SEA Partnership With FoSA
Eugene Register Guard - June 14, 1994



Friends Participate in July Jubilee Celebration

David Bridgham, Wanda “Kotch” and Tom Graham.  
Coos Head Builders loaned the truck for the float.

THE WORLD, Coos Bay, Ore. - July 15, 1994

Friends’ Holiday Lights float took first place in the 
North Bend Jubilee Light Parade – July 15.



Oregon Coast Music Festival Garden Concert – July 22
Oregon Coast Music 

Festival goers carrying 
picnic baskets, lawn chairs 
and blankets flocked to 
Shore Acres Gardens on a 
misty sunny Friday in July. 
A newly formed group of 
festival musicians delighted 
the crowd.  The weather 
didn’t dampen anyone’s 
spirits and sundae sales went 
well.  Parking was handled 
by Al Aslakson, Bob Valois, 
Don Harms, Bob and Doris 
Emmett, Cranson Fosburg, 
Frank Smith, Dick Van Natta, 
George Guthrie and park 
staff.  Thanks to everyone 
who helped. 

Helen Barton, Vera Fusano, Ann Koppy, Gladys Ivy, Vivien Day, and Judy 
Aslakson were kept busy serving fresh raspberry  sundaes and lemonade.

What a wonderful place to enjoy a picnic set to music.

Cars were directed to overflow parking in the big field. A sensational setting for a delightful concert



Renowned marine artist Don McMichael paints the outline of the new gray 
whale lighted sculpture that will be displayed in the Gardens this holiday 
season.  Industrial Services built the framework.  Keith Ott, David Bridgham, 
Frank Smith and Don will work together to put the lights on it.

News and Notes
Introducing Larry Becker - Assistant Area Manager, Area 4

Larry Becker and his family have 
moved to our area from Detroit, 

Oregon (42 miles east of Salem).  
Larry was assistant district manager at 
Detroit Lake State Park.  

The Becker Family - Barbara, Sarah, 
David, Kenneth and Larry

He has also served as a park ranger 
at Cape Blanco and has construction 
work experience with the High 
Chaparral Construction Company.  
Larry has a B.S. degree in social 
sciences from Western Oregon State 
College.  The whole family is enjoying 
living on the Oregon Coast.  

New Sculpture coming . . .

Friends’ Volunteers at Blackberry Arts 
Festival - Coos Ba7 - August 27
Board Members, Al and Judy Aslakson, built a new 
booth for the Friends.  Judy spent considerable time 
making beautiful forest green skirting for it that was 
most fitting.  It was the spiffiest space on the Coos Bay 
Mall!  Helping at the Festival were Gladys Ivy, Winnie 
Pitsenberger, Bonnie Koreiva, Ellen Garner, and David 
and Shirley Bridgham. 



On a sunny Sunday the end of August, about 70 members and 
volunteers of the Friends of Shore Acres got together for an 

informal Potluck picnic at the Gardens.  Bureau of Land Management 
provided a large grill and BLM cooks, Lloyd Fritz and Tom Green 
volunteered to barbecue the hamburgers and chicken.  What great 
cooks!  Add the food brought by those who attended - we had quite 
a feast.  President Ann Koppy introduced Larry Becker and his family 
to everyone and David Bridgham gave a brief overview of what was 
happening for the holiday lights.  Carl Siminow set up a music system 
and everyone pitched in to help clean-up.  Doris and Bob Emmett 
organized the picnic with enthusiasm and style.  Great job!  

Friends Celebrate Friends and Partnerships

Mary Pat Green signs up for the holidays. Carl Siminow, Bonnie Koreiva and Barbara Weybright

Tom Green of BLM serves hamburgers and chicken.

Geno Landrum makes balloons for the kids.



Friends of Shore Acres, Inc.
Continued in Album 8:

Annual Year - September 1, 1994 - August 31, 1995

Album 7 - Completed March 10, 2018 
Book and PDF Versions

Content Sources  - FoSA Photos, Publicity 
Clippings, Friends’ Quarterly Journals 1993-1994 

More Information:
www.shoreacres.net – Journal/Newsletters 


